To: All BDC Members

Councillors' briefing notes for town and parish councils



October 2021

Dear councillor,

Please find below a round-up of council activity during September that we hope will assist you in providing any regular update to your towns and parishes.

As you know, you also receive all media releases as they are issued. They can be seen at any point during the month <u>on our website here</u>.

An update on Covid-19 in Suffolk

The regular <u>Suffolk Coronawatch bulletin</u> continues to give an up-to-date snapshot of case numbers across the county and shows how Babergh compares to our neighbouring districts and borough.

An update on the vaccine rollout can be found on the <u>SNEE NHS COVID-19</u> Vaccination Service website.

In the meantime, we continue to play our part in response to the pandemic, alongside public sector colleagues within the Suffolk Resilience Forum, supporting in the event of local outbreaks as well as continuing to offer support to our communities and businesses as they recover from the impact of the pandemic.

You can find more information of specific developments, such as the launch of our Business Innovation Support Scheme and our new Wellbeing Strategy, below.

Success for Babergh and Mid Suffolk at national awards

Babergh and Mid Suffolk District Councils received national recognition this month for their innovative support of communities through Covid and beyond – winning bronze in the overall Council of the Year category of the iESE Public Sector Transformation Awards 2021, silver for service improvements by our Planning Enforcement team and gold for our Virtual High Street initiative supporting local retailers.

Read the full post

The councils' Housing Solution team was also highly commended in the 'Community Heroes' category of the Municipal Journal (MJ) Awards.

Read the full post

Councils prioritise residents' wellbeing

Babergh and Mid Suffolk councillors have given the go-ahead to a new Wellbeing Strategy – building upon the councils' continued commitment to helping its residents live happy, healthy and independent lives.

Read the full post

Business Innovation Support Scheme to boost business growth in Babergh and Mid Suffolk

Independent businesses on and off the high street can now benefit from a new grant scheme designed to support business growth and innovation.

Read the full post

Ultra-low emission HVO fleet takes to the road

Babergh and Mid Suffolk are the first rural UK councils to switch their fleet to Hydrotreated Vegetable Oil (HVO) – slashing carbon emissions by up to 90% and supporting the councils' carbon neutral aims.

Read the full post

Go ahead for solar carport plans

Work is now underway on solar carports to help power two council-owned leisure centres - as part of council plans to tackle climate change - following planning approval.

Read the full post

Joint Local Plan public examination resumes

The Hearing Sessions for the public examination of our Joint Local Plan have resumed. Sessions are being held virtually, enabling them to be fully inclusive, whilst also ensuring public safety, and are being live streamed in real time on the councils' <u>Joint Local Plan YouTube channel</u>, should you wish to follow the plan's progress.

Councils empower communities to plan for the future

Proposals to streamline the Neighbourhood Plan process have been approved by Babergh and Mid Suffolk councillors – supporting the councils' ongoing ambition for residents to help shape development in the districts. Read the full post

Districts gear up to celebrate word-class cyclists

Spectators of AJ Bell's Women's Tour can enjoy an array of community events in Babergh and Mid Suffolk, as riders race through the districts on Saturday 9 October.

Read the full post

Babergh towns to benefit from CCTV system upgrade

A new state-of-the-art CCTV system is now fully operational – helping Sudbury and Hadleigh remain safe towns that people are proud to visit and call home.

Read the full post

Have your say on the future of parking in Babergh

New tariffs in Babergh car parks – which continue to include an hour's free parking – are now not due to come into effect until January next year, avoiding unnecessary disruption in the run up to Christmas and allowing additional time to work with businesses to introduce a reimbursement scheme.

Read the full post

In the meantime, however, we are inviting everyone to have their say on our future parking strategy, with feedback helping to shape plans for the next decade.

Read the full post

'Stepping up' for Recycle Week
The Suffolk Waste Partnership encouraged residents to Step It Up for Recycle Week last month.

Read the full post